
 

FOREST COUNTY 

SHERIFF AND JUSTICE COMMITTEE MEETING 

 
 

Date:     Nov. 6th, 2017 

Committee:    Sheriff & Justice 

Committee Members Present: Scott Shaffer, Lance Laabs, Paul Millan 

Sheriff:    Sheriff Dennee  

Chief Deputy:   Alex Walrath  

Other Appearances: See attached list 

 

MEETING MINUTES 
 

1. 4:30 p.m. Shaffer called the meeting to order. 

 

2. Roll Call 

 

3. Motion by Laabs to approve the agenda as read at the discretion of the chairman. Seconded by Millan. 

Carried. 

 

4. Motion by Laabs to approve the minutes from the October 2017 Sheriff & Justice Committee meeting. 

Seconded by Millan. Carried. 

  

5. No school and meeting requests were submitted. 

 

6. Motion by Millan to approve vouchers from the month of October 2017 as submitted. Seconded by 

Laabs. Carried. 

 

7. Sokaogon Chippewa Representative. None. 

 

8. Discuss Axon body camera purchase. Chief Deputy Walrath advised Sheriff & Justice committee that 

the Sheriff’s Office was in need of body cameras because numerous cameras were collected by DCI 

during the recent Officer involved shooting. Cost of the cameras is $2022.93. Chief Deputy Walrath 

advised the $2000 recently received from WI Counties Mutual for the ALERT competition could be 

used to pay for the cameras. Motion by Laabs to purchase the cameras, 2nd by Millan. Carried.  

 

9. Town of Lincoln discussion on ordinances. Lynne Black appeared on behalf of the Wisconsin Towns 

Association requesting that town ordinances be enforced by the Sheriff’s Office. Corporation Counsel 

Paul Payant explained the legalities of town ordinances and how they can be enforced. Sheriff Dennee 

advised he would be willing to help with the enforcement but due to manpower and resource limitations 

he cannot commit a Deputy to patrol for town ordinances. Sheriff Dennee stated he would enforce the 

ordinance if it fell under county ordnance or a state law. Lynne was also advised to consult the DA and 

the Judge and make sure the ordinances were done properly and would proceed through court.    

 

10. Any other business that may lawfully come before the committee. Chief Deputy Walrath advised the 

Sheriff & Justice committee that a check was received in the amount of $10,770 from Auction 

Associates for the used squads that were rotated out of the fleet.  

 

11. Future agenda items. None.  



12. Motion by Millan to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Laabs. Carried. 

 


